
September 24, 2020 

Honorable City Council 
City of Los Angeles 
c/o City Clerk 
Room 395, City Hall 
Los Angeles, California 90012 

Attention: Armando Bencomo, Legislative Assistant 

REQUEST FOR “EXEMPT SURPLUS LAND” DECLARATION FOR  
CITY-OWNED PROPERTY IN COMPLIANCE WITH STATE LAW REQUIREMENTS 

FOR THE SALE OF SURPLUS PROPERTY 

The Department of General Services (GSD) in compliance with AB-1486, is requesting to 
declare as “exempt surplus lands” for the eventual sale of parcels in the vicinity of Flower 
Street and Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd, Assessor Parcel Numbers 5037-032-900 and 901 
(“Property”), depicted in Attachment “A” at the request of Council District Nine. 

BACKGROUND 

Prior to AB-1486, GSD was processing the sale of subject Property under a Council 
Motion (Council File 17-1002-S1) which declared the Property “surplus assets” and 
instructed the City Administrative Officer to evaluate the feasibility of a direct sale to 
SGRE Fig & Flower Investors 1 LLC (“Buyer”) at fair market value. This motion also 
directed various departments, including GSD to take necessary steps and prepare 
required documents to effectuate the potential direct sale of the parcels. 

On January 1, 2020, AB-1486 took effect and amended the previous process for 
disposing of City-owned lands. Among other changes, AB 1486 requires that “Land shall 
be declared either ‘surplus land’ or ‘exempt surplus land,’ as supported by written findings, 
before a local agency may take any action to dispose of it consistent with an agency’s 
policies or procedures.” 

The fee title interest to the Property was acquired from Caltrans on December 20, 2018 
as part of the Relinquishment of Collateral Facilities adjacent to Route 110 Freeway 
between Martin Luther King, Jr. Avenue and 39th Street (CF 17-1002). The City accepted 

Agenda Item No. 6





5037-032-900 & 901 
SUBJECT AREA SHOWN IN YELLOW 

 
 
 

 




